December 27, 2007

DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY

Alcohol and Tobacco Tax and Trade

Bureau

27 CFR Part 9

[Notice No. 76]

RIN 1513–AB49

Proposed Establishment of the Leona

Valley Viticulture Area (2007R–281P)

AGENCY: Alcohol and Tobacco Tax and

Trade Bureau, Treasury.

ACTION: Notice of proposed rule making.

To: Whom it may concern.

Re: Docket # : 2007-0066

Leona Valley is absolutely unique and distinctly different from all the surrounding grape growing areas. The growing season is different by 30 – 60 days. The altitude soil and topography all contributes to an exceptional grape growing climate. This has been proved by the fact that vineyards are still producing that were planted 125 plus years ago. If you speak with the old timers here in Leona Valley they proudly speak of the rich crops and fine wines that people traveled from all around to get their hands on. After undergoing as much research as humanly possible I was convinced that every possible indicator suggests we can once again start producing wines from Leona Valley. So much so that my wife and I have spent the last 6 years and millions of dollars proving it. The grapes we are growing are of such high quality we would be very hard pressed to try and find alternate sources. The wine is fantastic and the demand is higher than we can supply. I am confident that allowing Leona Valley to be on our labels will lend a better understanding to the consumer. In addition declaring Leona Valley as a unique viticulture area  will make it more feasible and attractive to other growers here in Leona Valley. We already have 40 acres of grapes growing in Leona Valley and in the next few years we will have an additional 500 acres. The AVA will protect all that Leona Valley winery has accomplished as well as the interests of those planting in the near future. I believe  the AVA is actually honoring our history and long over do. If not for prohibition I have no doubt Leona Valley would have been one of our nations first American Viticulture Areas. Our entire community, neighboring communities, and local Town Council, City and County officials are all in very strong support of the proposed establishment of The Leona Valley Viticulture Area. 

Regards,

David R. Reynolds

Leona Valley Winery

Proprietor
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